Reproductive Health sub-group of Core Indicators Working Group
May 11, 2007
	Present: 

Mary Anne Pietrusiak (chair)

Asma Razzaq
Carol Paul 

Sherri Deamond (on maternity leave)


	Regrets: 


Karey Iron

Elizabeth Rael
Kirsten Rottensten

Graham Woodward
Emily Karas
Ruth Croxford
Chee Wong

Sarah Knox
Amira Ali




1.0 Minutes of March 29, 2007: Approval on hold until members have reviewed them.
2.0 Review agenda: Agenda approved
3.0 Outstanding items:

3.1 Therapeutic Abortions
· Carol, Terry Stevens and Yoka Macfarlane from the Ministry met to discuss the TA issue. Terry will be talking with Ian Taylor and Chinyere Nmezi from the Provincial Health Planning Database to determine a way to standardize the TA data so that health units can have access to it.
· ACTION: Carol to bring feedback from Terry to next meeting.
3.2 Fetal Losses Superquery
· Mary-Anne sent out the Excel file produced by Teresa Bay, from the Health Data & Decision Support Unit in the Ministry showing the number of fetal losses. Mary-Anne has asked Teresa to break down the aged 0-14 group further to 0-9 and 10-14. While there would be small numbers in the 10-14 grouping, any in the 0-9 might be errors or unusual coding and circumstances. Overall, the number of fetal losses is quite significant. The data will be incorporated into the teen pregnancy indicator. It is difficult to know whether the numbers are correct. It would be helpful if someone can check the literature to see whether these would be in the right ballpark.
· ACTION: Mary-Anne will forward the specs for superquery that Sherri gave to Teresa.
3.3 Stillbirths 
· Discussion deferred to next meeting
3.4 Neural Tube Defects

· Mary-Anne has yet to put in a request to the Ministry for a request for a super query on neural tube defects. She did, however, distribute an Excel file that she received from Anne Summers of the Ontario Maternal Multiple Marker Screening Database (OMMMSD) that showed a dramatic decline in NTDs. Mary-Anne has also connected with Peter Kim of the Fetal Alert Network and has told him briefly about this Sub-Group. Dr. Kim is working with Jim Bottomley of Niday to develop a congenital anomaly surveillance system. They are hoping to work with Anne at North York to incorporate the screening data. Since all of these people are part of the newly formed Surveillance Partnerships Work Group of the Congenital Anomalies Surveillance System Network, it is hoped that whatever system comes out of this work will feed into a national database and will be accessible to others, such as health units.
3.5 Smoking during pregnancy

· Discussion deferred to next meeting
4.0 Next Teleconference: Mary-Anne will send out an e-mail to schedule the next meeting for the end of June.
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